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PRESS RELEASE 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE        September 13, 2018 

CONTACT: City Clerk’s Office    

Phone:  (607) 432-6450 

 

New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) officials have notified the City staff that a 

consultant contracted by NYSDOT will perform a “peak-hour turn-movement study” at the Main 

Street intersection with the James F. Lettis Highway, beginning on Wednesday, September 19, 2018, 

and continuing around the clock for several days. The study’s duration will depend upon weather 

conditions. 

 

Video cameras, which will be mounted on 20-foot-tall poles, will be installed at the intersection on or 

about Tuesday, September 18. NYSDOT officials emphasized that cameras will record only 

movements of metal objects, and are not capable of identifying pedestrians, motorists, specific 

vehicles, license plates, etc. 
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